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Council to Hold Public Hearing on Transfer of Hylebos Creek Open Space Properties to City of Federal Way

The Metropolitan King County Council will hold a public hearing on (DATE) to take testimony on a proposed ordinance transferring three properties on Hylebos Creek from King County to the City of Federal Way.  

The County has yet to acquire two of the properties, but under terms of the transfer agreement, King County would transfer the open spaces to the City within thirty days of the acquisition of each property.

The Hylebos Creek properties are located off Pacific Highway South at South 363rd Street and at South 359th Street, which are all within the Federal Way city limits.  

 With a projected deficit facing King County and cuts to the County parks system already underway, an agreement was reached to make the transfer. 

Following the transfer, the park will be used for salmon habitat and passive use open space purposes.

Copies of the proposed ordinance are available upon request from the Clerk of the King County Council, Room W-1025, King County Courthouse, 516 Third Avenue, Seattle, WA 98104, telephone 206-296-1020.  The ordinance is also available on the Internet at http://www.metrokc.gov/mkcc/clerk.

The public hearing on the proposal to transfer will be held before the full council at the King County Courthouse, Room 1001 on (DATE) at (TIME)  

